
  FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 January 29,  2023 

             
       Celebrating in Christ   
Saturday   January 28th    
4:00 PM    Mass St. Joseph                                                           
6:00 PM     For our retired Priest and Sisters                                                                                                   
Sunday    January 29th  
8:00 AM  Roger & Josie Bochek  Req by Paul & Joanne Surfus                                             
10:00AM   Mass St. Joseph 
1:00 PM    Spanish Mass     
Thursday   February 2nd   
8:00 AM     Rosary   
8:30 AM     Joe Seneczko Req by: Gary & Joanne Henger 
Saturday    February 4th   
4:00 PM    Mass St Joseph                                                                            
6:00PM     Living & deceased members of St Joseph & SSPP        
Sunday     February 5th    
8:00  AM    William Anschutz Req by: Mike & Carrie Kostreva   
10:00 AM   Mass St. Joseph  
1:00  PM   Spanish Mass                                                                                           
==================================================================== 
                                   Serving in Christ                                                                                   
             February 4th                                                      
Lector:                 Darla Tong   
Eucharistic Minister:       Deacon  Mark 
Usher      Mike Kostreva & Bob Jennerjohn                                                                     
Sacristan:               Carrie Kostreva  
             February 5th   
Lector:                 Erika May  / Comm Choir                                                    
Eucharistic Minister:        Deacon Ed 
Ushers:  Dale Peterson, Pete Polich &  Dick Smith       
Sacristan:                Tom Ploor  
 
================================================================== 
 
                         Suffering In Christ                                                                                                 
If you know of anyone that is homebound and would like one of 
our  Deacons to visit and bring communion please call the office 
at 920-743-4842. 

 DAILY SCRIPTURE READINGS   
 
 MONDAY:         Heb 11:32-40 / Mk 5:1-20                                   
TUESDAY:         Heb 12:1-4 / Mk 5:21-43                                
WEDNESDAY:   Heb 12:4-7,11-15 / Mk 6:1-6  
THURSDAY:      Mal 3:1-4 / Heb 2:14-18 / Lk 2:22-40 
FRIDAY:             Heb 13:1-8 / Mk 6:14-29 
SATURDAY:      Heb 13:15-17,20-21 / Mk 6:30-34 
SUNDAY:           Is 58:7-10 1 Cor 2:1-5 / Mt 5:13-16 
 

                Summary of Contributions Received 
       (Treasures)      
      
Envelopes                             $        1,261.00 
Visitors                                  $             20.00  
Online                                    $           417.00                                       
Candles                                 $             18.00 
January sales from Scrip  Sales    $2,315.00   Profit   $61.45 

 

If you would like to have a Mass said for a loved one we 
have  a lot open. Call or stop in today.  920-743-4842 .     
They are  $10.00 a Mass.     

                                  UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
       Bishop’s Appeal  Sharing the Light of Christ kick-off is 
February 4-5, 2023. Watch the bulletin for updates.  

                 Little Black Books will be out soon.  Lent begins 
Wednesday Feb, 22nd.  

February 3rd is the Feast Day of St. Blaise.  Father Bob will 
bless throats after Masses next weekend Feb. 4 & 5.  

There will be 2nd collection next weekend for building and 
maintenance.   

Angel Workshop: Monday, February 6th  10:00 am –1:00 pm 
Faith Formation Center.  Lunch will be provides                          
Religion & Spiritual  workshop:  Monday, February 27th                  
6: 00 pm-7:30pm   at the Faith Formation Center 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 A perpetual candle burns in the sanctuary by the  tabernacle  
representing the real presence of Christ  in the Eucharist at 
all times. The tabernacle candle is available to parishioners 

who wish to donate. The candle cost of $30 a month in honor 
of a loved one. 

 
    The JANUARY Tabernacle Candle                

is lit in Loving Memory of  
DONALD HAASE 

       Requested by: Phyllis Haase 
 

 
                  MASS  MINUTES                                                      
                   By Deacon Ed        
 When we expect special guests to come for dinner at our home, 
we carefully clean our house and then we prepare the table. We 
get out our best silverware, dishes, glasses, and serving pieces. 
Maybe we even have cloth, rather than paper, napkins.          
So, when we are expecting a special guest, Our Lord and      
Savior, at Mass, we carefully prepare the table.  We call   it a 
table because we are preparing a meal. We also call it an alter 
because we are preparing a sacrifice.  We bring some special 
cloths, called Corporals, linen cloths on which the Eucharistic 
elements will be placed, a chalice (or two since the pandemic) 
for the wine, a paten, a small plate for the bread (host), and one 
or more smaller cloths called Purificators, like napkins.  Setting 
the table is a ritual, just as when we set our table at home,     
hoping to make it attractive and comfortable.  Now we are ready 
to receive the gifts.                                 Next: the Gifts 

Online Giving                                                                                      
Online  Giving is a convenient and safe way to make a one time 
or recurring donation. Go to https://sspeterpaulsb.org and click 
on Online Giving button.  Your gift will be securely transferred 

directly into the parish bank account.  

PRAYER TO SAINT BLAISE O Blessed St Blaise, you received from 
God the power to protect men from throat diseases and other maladies. 

Take away the illness that afflicts me, keep my throat healthy and    
perfect so that I can talk correctly and be able to proclaim and sing 

praises to God.  
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Through the beatitudes Jesus shows us God’s heavenly reign and                                                 
calls us to be meek and humble of heart. 

      Blessing Box                                                                                          
 Located on the side of Church                                   

Check out the blessing box, there are hats and mittens, help 
yourself if you are in need . Please contact a  volunteer if you 
have any  questions.  Thank You for  supporting our  parish 

Blessing Box.                                                                                                             
 Nancy Anderson 920-743-0216,                                     
 Cathy Gerdmann 920-823-2934,                                       
 Rae Ann Gosser 920-743-2781,                                           
 Karen J. Haen 920-495-3197,                                       

 Pat Ploor  920-559-0352          

               Bulletin sponsorships are essential to our parish’s                     
communication efforts.  We are so incredibly grateful for the 
generosity of all our Bulletin sponsors.  Please take the bulletin 
home and use the  services provided by our sponsors. Tell 
them “Thank You” when  visiting their business or when you 
see them in Church.                                                               
          This week’s spotlight:                                                 
                       INSITITUE SALOON                                                        
             Thank you for supporting our parish     

  Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                     
In the Gospel today, Jesus gives us the           
Beatitudes, which embody a radically alternative 
vision of life and we find that God indeed calls us 
to blessedness.  Your support of the Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul proclaims the Gospel of the 
kingdom and brings healing to the broken hearts 
of those who live in poverty. In regards to our 

struggling brothers and sisters I have often heard “why don’t 
they just get a job.” If only it were that simple.  There are many 
underlying causes to generational poverty. One of the more 
significant is “Adverse Childhood Experiences,” (ACES). These 
multiple events, including domestic abuse, incarceration of a 
parent, physical and sexual abuse, ect… actually change brain 
patterns in children under the age of eighteen. So if you think it 
is a level playing field for all of us perhaps this will show that it 
is not.  Life is really not fair. May we all be quick to pray and 
slow to judge.  Mother Teresa’s words really sum it all up.  “If 
you judge people you have no time to love them.” Charity 
knows no limits.” 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 2478                               
of Sturgeon Bay has selected Chris & Linda Switzer Family to 
receive its Family of the Month award.  Each month the council 
selects a family from one of the four parishes.  It is not required 
that a KC member be part of the nominated family. Anyone 
wishing to suggest a family for nomination may contact a               
member of the K of C council 2478.  Congratulations and God 
bless the Chris & Linda Switzer Family! Thank you Cletus 
Schwoerer Family Director Knights of Columbus Council 2478 
of Sturgeon Bay 608-516-148 scwocj@yahoo.com       

                We welcome in Baptism                                     
  JUNIPER EVELYN LEIST                                   
 the daughter of  Jason & Emily Leist                                                         
    who will be Baptized February 4th.  

 

Edge and Life Teen Middle and High School Religious                         
Education and Youth Ministry   

It’s now time to turn our focus on fundraising for our 2023 mission 
trip to Texas! Stay tuned on ways you can help support these won-

derful teenagers who are preparing to journey to Texas.    

Youth Ministry this week (February 1st) 

Edge at HNM: 6-730pm                                                                           
Edge at St, Joseph: 5:50-6:45pm                                                               

Life teen at St. Joseph: 6:30-7:45pm 

  Genesis   

Liturgy of the Word for Children!                                                                  
All children ages 4 through 3rd  Grade are invited to participate in 
the Liturgy of the Word for Children at the 10:00 am Sunday Mass 

at St. Joseph Church.  

     Schedule  for Children’s Liturgy:                                                   
Sunday, February 12th                                                                             

Sunday, March 12th             

Our Genesis students will be making Valentine Cards to be                    
delivered to the nursing homes and assistant living facilities.  If you 
know of someone that would love to receive a card, please contact 

Lara Hoffman with the information.       

OUR THIRD GENESIS SERVICE PROJECT!                              
We are collecting personal hygiene products for St. Vincent de 

Paul.   The Faith Formation Center will have white baskets in the 
hallways where you can drop off your items. Thank you for your 

Wednesday, January 25th                                                                     
Laundry Detergent                                                                             

Wednesday, February 1st                                                                       
Toilet Paper     

Faith Formation Center Opportunities! 

There is a wonderful Bible Study every Tuesday at 10:00 am At St. 
Joseph’s Faith Formation Center. Come join Penny Biwer as she 
leads a reviving bible study on the weekly readings that will stir 

your spirit.   

MOVIE RECOMMENDATION                                                                   
The Noel Diary:   A Christmas movie worth the watch on Netflix  

Fr. Edward Looney from St. Francis and St. Mary’s recommended 
this movie on his Facebook page.  You can read Fr. Edward    

Looney’s review.  Posted on Catholic Link.  

Ballots were counted and Nancy Anderson had 48 vote and Mike 
Henschel had 1, and Joel Hadfield had1.   Please welcome Nancy 

Anderson as the New Parish Trustee.   

Monday, February 27th                  

Tabernacle Candle                

MASS  MINUTES                                                      

When we expect special guests to come for dinner at our home, 
we carefully clean our house and then we prepare the table. We 
get out our best silverware, dishes, glasses, and serving pieces. 

for the wine, a paten, a small plate for the bread (host), and one 

hoping to make it attractive and comfortable.  Now we are ready 

Online Giving                                                                                      
Online  Giving is a convenient and safe way to make a one time 
or recurring donation. Go to https://sspeterpaulsb.org and click 

PRAYER TO SAINT BLAISE O Blessed St Blaise, you received from 
God the power to protect men from throat diseases and other maladies. 

Take away the illness that afflicts me, keep my throat healthy and    
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